## Arriola, Ginger

From:

Sharon Staples

Sent:

January 29, 2019 4:41 PM

To:

Clerks

Subject:

Fwd: Rezoning #17-10017

Rez Ref # 17-100/7

Thank you for taking my questions.

My first concern is regarding traffic. There is already a problem on Kincaid Street with the number of vehicles and the speed that these vehicles travel, on what should be a quiet side street. The problem is particularly exasperated when there are traffic issues on Canada Way. With 18 new single family homes, that could equal anywhere from 18 - 54 extra cars in the neighbourhood. Does the city plan to implement measures to slow traffic down? Please explain these measures.

My second concern is regarding the mature trees already on the school board property. These trees are extremely important to a multitude of wildlife (owls, bats, hawks, etc) and act as noise barriers from the freeway, Canada Way and even skytrain. How many, and which trees will be spared? How many trees will be replaced and who oversees their actual replacement?

Thank you, Sharon Staples 5386 Kincaid Street Burnaby